REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held at the Club June 27, 2013
Present:  A constituted quorum
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda
       Motion by Audrey Sabier, seconded by Rick Gaucher, that the agenda be adopted

       as presented.  Carried.  

2.0 Adoption of the Minutes
Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Nancy Welta, that the minutes of the AGM of 

June 28, 2012 be adopted. Carried.

3.0 President’s Report
       Pamela Keim thanked the board members first and then made mention of other members who serve 
       the club, and all the players, for without the players we would not have a need for a club, board 
       members, and helpers.  Pamela said that she is stepping down tonight.  She said that she has 
       enjoyed her two years serving as President and hopes that she was able to bring to the Club some 
       worthwhile insight and changes that will serve the Club as we travel into the future.

       Pamela said that her last report as President was going to touch on our Zero Tolerance Policy.  She 
       said she wanted to point out some areas of this Policy that may fall into the  “grey” zone.  She 
       wanted to make it clear that anyone can bring forth a complaint, you do not have to be the person 
       who is directly involved.  It could be your partner, or someone at the next table. To put it more 
       clearly: if someone’s behaviour towards another player at the Club is making you uncomfortable 
       you certainly have the right to call the Director, or to bring the incident to the Board so that the 
       problem can be addressed.  She said that she really wanted to stress what the person who caused the 
       incident might do.  She observed that this is an emotional game that sometimes, unfortunately, 

       brings out the worst in us, but said that if you know your behaviour has been inappropriate, more 
       often than not a simple apology goes a long, long way.  We are all bridge players and we all    

       understand the frustrations of this game.  She suggested that if you are the one who ends up being 
       rude to someone else while involved in the game, take it upon yourself to say: “I’m sorry”  We as 

       bridge players are gracious enough to except the apology and leave the incident behind us. 
4.0  Treasurer’s Report

Norma Barber presented the financial statement.  She noted that in the past 4 years, we have dropped a total of 174 tables. (71, 50.5, 44, and in the past year 28.5), so the ongoing challenge is still table count.  She pointed out that of the scheduled games, 42 games ended up being cancelled, generally due to lack of attendance.  

Norma pointed out that we have a healthy bank balance at present of $24,959.92  Our net income for the fiscal year was $4391.46   However, this did not include interest income of approximately $3000, which brings our net income closer to $7300.  Rick Gaucher asked a question about an amount of -$237.79 listed as interest, and Norma explained that there was a problem with her computer that resulted in this entry, rather than reflecting the appropriate interest as mentioned above.  Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Lorna Taylor, to accept the financial report of 2012-2013 as presented.  Carried
5.0  Old Business
There was none
6.0   New Business

        6.1  Notice of Motion - Change to Standby Policy
           Motion by Bill Kramer, seconded by Mo Adams, that the Club provides a standby on only 

      Monday and Friday afternoon games, and discontinues the Wednesday afternoon standby.  
      Rationale:  The Club has a reduced number of members and only a portion of those are 
      available in the afternoon. 
      Discussion:
· For the last 2 weeks, the standby has helped to make the game

· It costs the Club a $7.00 freeplay for standbys who are not used.  However, if they play, the Club gains $7.00 from the person with whom the standby plays.

· It is not just about the money.  There is an element of goodwill involved, as the Club helps to provide this service.

· It was pointed out that some people who have in the past acted as standby more than once in a given year only were called upon only once this year, and expressed willingness to do more.  

The motion was Defeated.
6.2 Notice of Motion:  Bylaw amendment.  

               Motion by Ilsa Krukoff, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that the Bylaws of the Regina 
               Duplicate Bridge Club be amended to include a 4th class of membership, namely Junior 
               Membership. The proposed addition:  Junior membership, the membership of which shall be 
               entitled to vote at all meetings.  A junior member is defined as someone who is under 21 or, if 
               21-25, who is a full-time student.  Junior members shall be entitled to a reduced membership 
               fee as determined at an AGM.
        Rationale:  At present there are 3 membership classes: Regular Membership, Honorary 

        Membership, and Lesson Membership. By adding the class of Junior Membership, this would 

        allow the Board to address more easily any items specific to any Junior players we may have 
        now or in future, including such items as membership fee 
     Discussion:

· We have no Junior members at present, but in the event that a Junior wishes to join the Club, a reduced membership fee would be in line with the reduced game fee that they are now entitled to. 

· Our present bylaws do not allow for any such special interpretation, as there is no Junior membership class.

· Dave Baron said he saw no downside, and mentioned the junior player he had played with this past year.  He felt that offering players such as this a monetary break made sense.

· Dave Baron suggested that a reduced fee to $10 would be reasonable.  It was pointed out by Don Norman, however, that there are no specific dollar figures in the bylaw, so a percentage, such as half the regular fee would be a better approach, as there would be no need for a bylaw change going forward should the regular fee change.  

Motion was Carried.
    A second motion followed.  

    Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that the Junior membership fee be set at 

    50% of the regular membership fee.
    Discussion:

· Art D’Entremont suggested a flat fee, such as $13.00 would make more sense than $12.50.

· It was pointed out that setting the fee to a percentage would simplify things going forward, as per above discussion regarding the bylaw.

Motion was Carried.
      6.3  Thursday evening game
             President Pamela Keim said that this issue was being presented to the Club members to determine 
             if the Thursday evening game should be cancelled altogether.  Pamela presented statistics that 
             showed that the game appears to be slowly dying due to lack of sufficient support from players.  
             She pointed out that in the past 12 months, of total games cancelled, almost half were Thursday 
             evening games (21 games).  She said that sometimes directors have driven to the Club for the 
             game, only to have to go home due to insufficient turnout to support the game, which has been 
             both time-consuming and inconvenient.
             Points raised from the floor:
              - Claire Jones said that having no standby has resulted in some players who he knows would 
              have come to play without a partner, but with no standby are no longer doing so.
              - Pat Beharry said that she would be willing to be a standby on a regular basis for Thursday 
              evening games (every second Thursday if needed)
              - Dow Cooney said that she would also be willing to be a frequent standby for Thursday evening 
              games.
              - Night games are a problem for people who may no longer feel comfortable driving at night, or 
             who are choosing daytime games to avoid late nights.
             - Claire Jones said he felt that we need to be cautious about tailoring our games to an aging, 
             retired demographic at the expense of having fewer options for people who may still be working 
             yet require an open game in order to be playing.  Having only the Tuesday open evening game     

             restricts such people to only one option  in the week.
             - We should consider making this game different, while keeping it an open pairs game.
             - Pamela Keim shared her experience in a Club that held a monthly "birthday game" at which 
             anyone whose birthday fell in that month could come to celebrate and also play for free at that 
             particular special game.  She wondered if we might consider this or something similar to increase 
             turnout.
             - Judy Perras said that we might consider something similar to what movie theatres do with their 
            "Toonie Tuesday" idea.  That is, offer a reduced special rate on Thursday evenings, the rate she 
             suggested being $5.00
             - There was a general feeling expressed by several people that we should try to keep this game 
             going in the fall, in hopes that the Board can implement ideas to increase interest and attendance.
             Motion by Judy Perras, seconded by Dow Cooney, that we offer a reduced rate of $5.00 per 
             player for Thursday evening games, this rate to be applicable for regular Club games.  
             An amendment was proposed by Gaylene Spence that this apply only to paid-up members, and 
             that other players would pay the regular game fee of $8.00. Judy Perras agreed to this amendment, 
             seconded by Gaylene Spence. 
             During further discussion, it was pointed out that if we were looking for numbers, we should not be 
             restrictive for this game, but should offer this break in price to anyone who wished to play.
             Amendment was defeated.  Original motion was Carried.
             Motion by Ravi Soin, seconded by Pat Beharry, that we reinstate offering a standby on Thursday 
             evenings.  Carried.
        
             Thursday evening games will remain cancelled for the months of July and August, 2013.
             Beginning in September, the Club will offer the reduced rate Thursday evening game for regular 
             Club games only, and will continue to offer the monthly handicapped team game which will have 
             the same reduced rate.  The Board will monitor the results of this decision, and will also have the 
             latitude to consider other options for encouraging attendance.
6.4 Items brought forth from the floor
There were none
7.0 Election of Officers and Board Members for 2012-2013
Pamela Keim presented the list of candidates

       The following slate of Officers was presented:

President

Joan Quinlan
Vice President
Nancy Welta
Treasurer

Norma Barber

Secretary

Ilsa Krukoff
The following slate of Board members at large was presented:
        Pat Beharry


Bill Kramer (incumbent)
        Sandra Benson (incumbent)
Don Norman
        Audrey Bruch


Leslie Mortin (incumbent)
        James Dulmage (incumbent)
Gaylene Spence (incumbent)
The floor was opened to further nominations.   There were none.
Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Gail Charles, that nominations cease.

Carried.  The Board was approved by acclamation as presented.       
8.0 Trophies and Awards

Jason Larrivee made the presentations to the winners of our various championships, as well as recognizing the individual achievements of people who reached the milestones of Life Master,   the 1000 Point Club, and 2500 Points.    He presented those present with either an individual trophy or two free plays.  Pictures were taken by Sandra Benson.  The winners’ names can be seen prominently displayed on the Wall of Fame.  A list of the winners is attached to these minutes, and will also be posted on our club web-site.  New Life Masters were recognized with trophies.  Special trophies were presented to Nelson Sunshine who won the award as Joan Schneider Player of the Year, to David Baron who won the award as Player of the Year for players under 100MP, and to Dale Wilde (not present) who won the award as Rookie of the Year.              
9.0 Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Following the AGM, the new Board met briefly to discuss the following:
- Approval of minutes of June 8, 2013, for posting
- Signing authority for fiscal year 2013-2014 on behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.
- Date of first Board meeting of the new Board

Present:  Joan Quinlan, Nancy Welta, Norma Barber, Pat Beharry, Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Bill Kramer, Don Norman, Gaylene Spence, Ilsa Krukoff
Regrets:  James Dulmage, Leslie Mortin

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Nancy Welta that the minutes of June 8, 2013 be adopted as presented.  Carried.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Bill Kramer, that the following Board members have signing authority on behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club for the fiscal year 2013-2014
    Joan Quinlan - President
    Nancy Welta - Vice President 
    Norma Barber - Treasurer
    Ilsa Krukoff - Secretary  
    Janice Anderson – Club Manager   
Carried

 
Next meeting – August 24th, 10:30 am
